
Dear Parents and Community, 
 

òDo Your Best and Ace the Testó 

This is our new slogan this year as we come up on the state testing this 

spring. We feel with the state including student growth as a component of 

the testing, this will allow ALL students to be successful. We will be offering 

many incentives for students for their efforts and for their achievements. 

These incentives include a half-day picnic at the football field, exemption 

from 1st semester exams next year, entry into gift card drawings, and a full 

day off in the fall for the grade that has the highest percentage of students 

who meet the state benchmarks. Students who achieve advanced proficiency 

will also be able to move up grade levels in those core areas. Lastly, taking all 

the components of the state testing is a graduation requirement as stated in 

the student handbook. 
 

The testing is important to the school as a whole. First, we are required to 

have 95% participation in all of the tests in all subgroups. It is also important 

that all students put in their best effort in all areas. Even if your student has 

not been a traditionally great test taker, showing marked improvement from 

previous years benefits the school. Failure to meet the participation 

requirement or to meet state benchmarks academically could lead to the 

school being identified as a priority school and put under certain state 

controls. 

Please see the testing schedule below: 
 

Tuesday, April 11:   12th grade: No School, 11 th  grade: SAT, 10 th  

Grade: PSAT 10, 9 th  Grade: PSAT, 7th and 8 th grade: Regular 

classes:  No testing  

Wednesday, April 12:  11th  Grade: ACT Work keys; All other 

grades regular classes 

April 10 ð May 5:  Online M -STEP testing for 8 th  grade (Math, 

English, & Soc. Studies) and 11 th  Grade (Science & Soc. Studies)  

May 1-26: Online M -STEP testing for 7 th Grade (Math, English, & 

Science) 
 

We appreciate your support in getting all of our students to school on time 

during the state testing.  If you have any questions about the testing, please 

contact my office.  I hope all of you have a great spring break and our 

students come back rested and ready to òDo their best and ace the test!ó 

 

Your Principal, 
 

Ryan Melrose 

I.B. World School                                         

5200 Taft Road                               Algonac, MI 48001                             (810) 794-4911      March 2017  
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Upcoming Events  

    

April 3-7  Spring BreakðNo  

  School 

April 10-May 5 M-STEP, 8th & 11th gr 
 

April 11  SAT, 11th gr 

  PSAT 10, 10th gr 

  PSAT 8/9, 9th gr 

  No School for 12th gr 

April 12  ACT WorkKeys, 11th gr 

April 14 & 17 EASTER BREAK- 

  No School 

April 24  Parent Advisory, 4pm 

April 28  Oakland University 

  Campus Tour 

April 29  Prom 

May 18  HS Band Concert 

May 22  Parent Advisory, 9 am 

May 24-26  Senior Exams 
 

May 26  Seniorsô Last Day  
 

May 29  MEMORIAL DAY   

June 1  7th & 8th Band Concert    

June 9  Senior Awards, 8am 

  Graduation, 6pm 

June 10  Senior All Night Party 

June 12  8th Grade Awards 6 pm 

June 13  Half Day, Exams 

June 14  Half Day, Exams 

June 15  Half Day, LAST DAY 
 

 

 

Letter from the Principal  

Some items of interest in this issue: 

Graduation Requirements, page 2 

Prom, page 4 

2nd Annual Color Out Cancer Run, page 6 

Full Metal Muskrats, page 7 

Need to study for the new redesigned 

SAT? Check out Khan Academy's free 

test prep website. 

https://www.khanacademy.org/sat 

https://www.khanacademy.org/sat


Algonac Jr./Sr. High School 

Campus Tours in the Spring  

 

On Thursday, March 2nd 2017, a group of juniors visited Central Michigan University in 

Mount Pleasant, Michigan. The visit included a presentation on why all students should 

attend college, the college admissions process, information about life on campus, and 

sources of financial aid for college. After the presentation, students were taken on a 

walking tour of the campus. They were shown the student union, the student library, 

the recreational center, a sample dorm room, and one of CMUõs cafeterias where they 

enjoyed lunch. It was an amazing trip that was organized by Ms. Niester, the college 

advisor at AJSH. 

There is an upcoming campus tour to Oakland University on Friday, April 28th. The agenda of this trip will 

be similar to that of the CMU one. Any interested sophomores and juniors can pick up a permission slip 

from either office at AJSH. Permission slips are due by Friday, April 21st at the latest. Bring them directly to 

Ms. Niesterõs office. 
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Counseling Center News  

AHS Graduation Requirements -  22 total credits  

 

4 English (English 9, 10, 11, 12) 

4 Math (Algebra, Algebra II, Geometry & One Math Course Final Year of High School) (Algebra I taken in 8th grade fulfills 

this requirement) 

3 Social Studies (World History, US History, Government/Economics) 

3 Science (Biology, Chemistry or Physics & one (1) additional science) 

1 World Language Credit (Spanish I from middle fulfills this requirement)  

1 Visual/Performing/Applied Art Credit 

1 Health Education/Physical Education 

5 Electives 

Important Info for Seniors!  

All seniors must have all graduation requirements met prior to graduation practice on June 8, 2017 at 1:00 PM or they will 

not walk in the graduation ceremony on Friday, June 9, 2017. 

All Credit Recovery for seniors must be done by May 26, 2017! 

Credit Recovery is an on-going process. Students must work diligently now to regain their lost credits. 

 

Any questions, contact Ms. Niester - online learning coordinator at (810) 794-4911 ext 1272 or amanda.niester@acsk12.us.  

Scheduling for 2017/18  

 

Scheduling for the 17/18 school year is well under way. Ms. Blair has been busy mass adding required courses for students who 

will be in grades 7-12 next school year.  Ms. Blair will be visiting students through their English (ELA) classes in the next few 

weeks. Information on required classes and elective offerings can be found at the school website. Parents and students can 

view course request for the 2017/18 through Skyward and changes can be made through the student portal. Ms. Blair will host 

parent information nights in the upcoming weeks and information on dates and times will be publicized through the daily an-

nouncements that can be viewed at the school website, as well as on social media. 



   Algonac Jr./Sr. High 
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FAFSA Frenzy!  

 
Has your Muskrat submitted their FAFSA (Free Application for 

Federal Student Aid ) yet? As of March 1st, 73% of all Seniors 

had submitted their FAFSA.  Every Senior should submit a 

FAFSA.  Our schoolõs goal is to reach 80% by the end of April 

and, if so, the entire senior class will be awarded a pizza party! 

 

FAFSA Facts and Myths  

Myth: I make too much money for my child to get any money. 

Fact: First, there is no income limit on who is eligible for FAFSA money. Second, income is not the only factor in 

deciding what types of aid might be offered to a student.  Some other factors include how many people you have 

in your household, the number of people in college, and more. The only way to know exactly how much your stu-

dent might qualify for, is to submit a FAFSA. Furthermore, grants, scholarships, work study, and loans are all con-

sidered to be financial aid.  Even if your student only qualifies for loans, they do not have to accept those loans. 

 

Myth: If my student submits a FAFSA, they have to take the money. 

Fact: FAFSA money is offered to students. There is no requirement that they have to accept it. This means that a 

student can choose to reject any FAFSA money, including loans, with no consequence. Therefore, there is no 

downside to filing the FAFSA! 

 

Myth: My student will get more if I do not provide my tax information on the FAFSA. 

Fact: You are actually hurting your student if you refuse to provide your tax information on the FAFSA. Students 

who are not able to provide their parentõs tax information are offered only loans. These loans are uncapped and 

mostly unsubsidized. This means that almost all of the loans offered to your student would start accruing interest 

as soon as they are taken out. 

 

Myth: I need my 2016 tax information to file the FAFSA. 

Fact: You can use your 2015 tax return information as long as you go back and adjust the information provided 

on your FAFSA once you get the new information. 

 

Myth: My child is going into the military or an apprenticeship; therefore, I do not need to submit the FAFSA. 

Fact: Think of the FAFSA as a backup plan. Worst case scenario, if something goes wrong, your student is injured, 

does not get the job, or changes their mind, they are going to want to have filled out the FAFSA if they end up 

wanting or needing to go to college. 

 

Myth: My student is going to a technical school, and does not need the FAFSA. 

Fact: Technical schools accept FAFSA money. They are very expensive and would be difficult to pay for without 

FAFSA money. 

 

If you have any questions about or need help with the FAFSA, please feel free to contact the College Adviser, Ms. 

Niester via email (amanda.niester@acsk12.us), phone (810-794-4911 ext 1272). 

Counseling Center News (Continued)  

mailto:alexandra.michalski@acsk12.us


News around the School  
 
 

WHAT TO DO IF YOUõRE READY FOR SPRING, BUT ITõS NOT HERE YET 

Allow yourself some time to dream and plan for the coming growing season. 

Last year, students and community members began growing plants and started a  

landscape design on the school grounds.  Now the excitement is building for this year.  

Contact Club Advisor for details. 

If you are passionate about fresh food and outdoor adventures, come join us! 

Plans thus far are to install a fountain in the cafeteria courtyard,  

plant fruit bearing trees, start  seeds, 

cultivate an herb and vegetable garden, and 

install a tribute boulder for seniors. 

 

Algonac Jr./Sr. High School 
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Senior All Night Party  

When:     April 29, 2017 

Where:   Marine City Knights of Columbus Hall  

  6385 King Road.  

Time: Doors open at 7:00, Dinner is served at 7:30.  

Tickets go on sale April 12-21 in Student Services Office and 

will be $35 per person. 

Club Sow and So 

Seniors - if you havenôt already turned in your money and 

permission slip for the SANP, please do so ASAP. Students 

who do not have a signed permission slip will not be allowed 

entry. 

 

We are still in need of many volunteers to help with the party 

on Saturday, June 10th. The party goes from 10:00 p.m. until 

5:00 a.m. Anyone who is able to prepare or supply food or 

set-up or tear down, may contact Judy Vernier at (586)206-

7163 (judithvernier@comcast.net) or Kelly  Osterland at 

(810)523-8785 (theosterlands@comcast.net). 
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On Friday, March 17th, the Algonac Jr./Sr. High School Students Against Destructive Decisions (SADD) hosted the 2nd 

annual Lock-In. The lock-in was open to grades 9-12, and 94 students attended. The event began at 9:30 p.m. and start-

ing at 10:30 p.m. students and teachers who volunteered as chaperones were ñlocked inò to the school until 7:00 the next 

morning. During this time, students ate pizza and snacks, participated in 

wiffle ball, basketball, volleyball, board games, hide and seek, card 

games, dancing, movies, and many different video games. The night 

ended with a pancake breakfast at 6:00 in the morning. The lock-in was a 

huge success raising approximately $1,100 for a local family to help pay 

for expenses following the unexpected passing of their mother. 

 

2nd Annual Lock -In  

Scholastic Book Fair  

Scholastic Book Fair will run from April 24th through April 

28th.  The Scholastic Fair is a reading event that brings the 
books kids want  to read to our school! Itõs a wonderful 

selection of engaging and affordable books for every 

reading level. Your child will be visiting the fair during their 

English class and can make purchases at any time during 

the week or after school until 2:45.  

Book Fair dates: April 24-28 

Shopping hours: 7:35-2:45 

Before you visit the Book Fair, be sure to download the 

Book Fairs app to help you find the right books for your 

child. For more information, visit scholastic.com/apps/

bookfairs . 

 

Remember, all purchases benefit our school.  


